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November 10, 2023 

 
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL 

2024 Temporary Floating Public Art at Harbor Square Park Basin 
 

Addendum #1 
 

Please refer to the Request for Proposal document, which is hereby amended as follows. 
The additions, deletions and/or revisions as hereinafter specified, shall become part of the 
Request for Proposal document:    
 
1. RFP Timetable  

Submission Deadline: The deadline has NOT been changed and remains: 

December 18, 2023 by 2:00 p.m. (EST) 
 
 
2. Enquiries 
 
The following enquiries have been received, and responses have been provided for 
clarification and information purposes. 
 
Question 1 
Our team has applied for previous Calls, are you able to review our previous submission 
to this project and provide us with feedback? 
 
Response 1 
We are currently in the Blackout Period, where communication between Waterfront 
Toronto staff and Artists applying to the Call is limited. All questions should be directed 
to publicart@waterfrontoronto.ca but during this time, Waterfront Toronto is unable to 
review submissions and provide feedback. Please refer to 3.2 in the RFP. 
 
Question 2 
Are you accepting international Artists? 
 
Response 2 
This is a Call for Canadian Artists based and practicing in Canada. Please look out for 
Calls in the future that may be open to international Artists. 
 
Question 3 
Is there a form that Artists must submit along with their submissions? 
 

mailto:publicart@waterfrontoronto.ca


Addendum #1  Page 2 of 2 

Response 3 
Unlike in previous years, Waterfront Toronto only requires the Artist’s proposal to be 
submitted. Please refer to 4.2.1 in the RFP. 
Question 4 
Do Artists have to be based in the GTA? 
 
Response 4 
This Call is open to Canadian Artists based and practicing in Canada. We strongly 
encourage Artists to use local subcontractors. 

 
 
All other terms and conditions to remain the same. 
 
 
Public Art Department, Waterfront Toronto 
 

 
END OF ADDENDUM #1 

 


